
UPCOMING  MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
 
• Jan 12, Rotary Mid Term Training, 8:30—12:30 

at Rancho El Chorro.   

• Jan 23, Foundation Board Meeting, 5:00 at the 

Lodge. 

• Jan 24, Club Board Meeting, 5:30 at the Lodge 

 

Monthly Committee Meetings Listed on Page 6 
 
UPCOMING  SPEAKERS :  

• Jan 4, San Miguel de Allende Mobile 

Library, Bruce & Jane Howard at the 

Lodge. 

• Jan 11, Camp Ocean Pines, Andrew Boyd 

Goodrich at the Lodge. 

• Jan 18, African Adventure, Jim Zuur at San 

Simeon Beach Bar & Grill. 

• Jan 25, Polio Eradication Jim Lewis at the 

Lodge. 

DISEASE PREVENTION AND TREATMENT MONTH       DEC 7 2018 

Jan 4 Greeter Dec 7 Greeter 

Reporter Photographer 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry wished us a Happy 

Friday!. 

 

Flag Salute:    Gerry Porter led us in the “Pledge 

of Allegiance”. 

 

  Ron played a recording of Adam Sandler  

  singing The Chanukah Song.  

 

Invocation:  Donna quoted  President 

Franklin D. Roosevelt, who referred to the 

day Japan attacked Pear Harbor as “a day 

that will live in infamy.” 

 

Lucky Buck:  Sue O. won the Lucky Buck and 

donated the proceeds to the servers. 

Patty Griffin Sue Robinson 

Steve Ormondroyd Mike Griffin 

  ON  THE  MENU   

 

MEXICAN BUFFET 
 

Reminder, if you will not be at Fri-

day’s meeting, are bringing a guest, 

or want a salad (or normally get 

salad but want the regular meal) let 

Sue know by 8:59 a.m. on Friday  

Phone:   927-2597,   

Text:  748-2175 or  

Email: sueincambria@gmail.com. 

AT THE LODGE 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Infamy_Speech


President’s Messages &  
Announcements 

President Roger welcomed us with, yet another, lame 
joke.  He then asked if there were any guests.  He 
introduced Jackie Furillo, who is new to town and 
employed at Creekside Inn and Dennis White 
introduced our presenter, Brenda Cressey. 

The Prez reminded us that the Ugly Christmas Sweater 
Party will be held on Dec. 14 at San Simeon Beach Bar 
& Grill and that MidTerms for President, President Elect 
and PE Nominee will be held at Rancho El Chorro on Jan 
12. 

Donna Crocker asked everyone who was alive the day 

Pearl Harbor was attacked to stand.  A number of 

people did including Tom Tierney who said he 

remembered delivering papers that day and hearing 

about the attack on someone’s radio. 

Donna Crocker, aka Mrs. Claus, also mentioned that the 

Hospitality Night festivities were a success.  John Ehlers 

took 293 photos of children with Santa (aka Julian 

Crocker) and Mrs. Claus who arrived at the museum in 

style in a fire truck accompanied by our very own Ore.  

Ron Perry provided the music for the evening. 

 

 



Sheriff’s Report 

Sometimes the Sheriff’s job is far too easy!  Today, Sheriff Dick looked across the table  and was 

shocked and appalled to see our own President Elect Nominee, Chuck Foerster without his pin.  

Say it isn’t so Chuck!  Since this is his 2nd offense, the fine is $15! 

The Fine Master, satisfied that we appreciated his 

joke, went on to read a list of those who were naughty 

and those who were nice. 

Member Birthdays:  Dennis White (11/30)  

Spouse Birthdays:  Janet Meyers (Jack) 

Children’s Birthdays:  Steve Ormondroyd (Mindy), 

Tim & Nancy Carr (Emma) and Chuck Foerster 

(Kimberly & Julie) 

Wedding Anniversaries:  Bruce & Jane Howard, 23 

years 

Special Anniversary:  Dan McDonald celebrated 9 

years since his accident. 

Late Fines:  Kate Perry and Rick Low!! 

Miscellaneous Fines:  Pres. Roger $5 for yet another 

bad joke and  Kate Perry was fined $5 for telling the 

Fine Master he should serve his own olives. 

Credits:  John Ehlers $5 for olives he gave the Fine 

Master last week; Janet Meyers for giving the Fine 

Master pickles last week and for sitting at the Table 

of Wisdom.   Ron Perry $5 for playing  The Chanu-

kah Song.  $5 to Prez. For his joke.  $10 to Mike 

The Fine Master greeted us with a joke about three 

construction workers!  Everyone laughed because, after 

all, he is the Fine Master and has the ability to fine us. 



Dec 7 Presentation:   The Rotary Foundation 

Dennis White introduced our presenter, Brenda Cressey, telling us that she has been 

with Paso Robles Rotary since 1989.  She was named a Trustee for Rotary Foundation 

in 2017 because of her experience in fundraising for Polio Plus, Annual Fund, Paul Har-

ris, Endowments, Major and Legacy Gifts.  She has been awarded RI “Service Above 

Self” award, TRF “Citation for Meritorious Service”, and “Distinguished Service 

Award”.  She was also named one of President Bush’s “1000 Points of Light” and the 

American Cancer Society “Volunteer of the Year”. 

Brenda told us that she is an old friend of our club having been President of the Paso 

Club when Nancy Carr was our President, DG when Bonnie Cameron was President and 

when Jane Howard was inducted into the club. 

Brenda and her husband, Dick, are Major Donors, Bequest and Paul Harris society members, and recent induc-

tees of the Arch Klumph Society which recognizes The Rotary Foundation's highest tier of donors — those who 

have contributed $250,000 or more during their lifetime.  Brenda explained how she and her husband saw the 

difference Rotary is making in people’s lives all over the world.  She is very proud to have had Chairman Ron 

Burton name her as the first female Vice Chair of the Rotary Foundation.   

Rotary’s number 1 priority is eradication of Polio.  Today it 

costs $3 to completely protect a child from polio.  Over 430 

million children were vaccinated last year.  Currently only 

Afghanistan and Pakistan are not yet polio free.  The Bill 

and Melinda Gates Foundation has made a huge differ-

ence in our goal to rid the world of this terrible disease.  

After the last case, our goal will be to maintain a polio free 

strategy and contain the source.  Brenda asks that we all 

share the story of how Rotary is tackling Polio with every-

one we meet. 

Many thanks to Brenda Cressey for a powerful presentation. 

 

Brenda then presented a Paul Harris +8 to Sharon Harvey, a Paul Harris +5 to 

Roger Robinson and a Paul Harris +3 to Chuck Foerster. 



Know a fellow Rotarian that deserves a shout-out.  Have 

some fun info to share?  Let Sue know.  Including a photo 

always helps. 

This from Christel Chesney who just returned from helping to decorate the Rotary Rose Bowl Float: 

What an amazing experience. Decorating the float was very hard work. It takes 60 people, 10 hrs a day for 10 

days to decorate a float. Rotary’s float cost 110k dollars. There were 19 floats being built at the same time at the 

same facility. It was crazy but very organized. 

 

I can now mark that off my Bucket List! Sherri Sims said it fun for her last year. I did not find it fun. Just very hard 

tedious work.  

 

There were about 10 adults and the rest were 35 RYLA kids from the LA area who spent most of the time texting, 

goofing off and making a mess. Was so very disappointed in those kids and their supervisors. But there were a 

few kids that had a very good work ethic and worked their tails off. So all was not lost. 

 

Best, 

Christel 



COMMITTEE MEETING DATES 

The Rotary Foundation:  1st Friday of each month 

International Committee:  3rd Friday of each month 

Community Service Committee:  4th Friday of each month 

 

All meetings are held at 11:00 at our weekly meeting location. 



ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 

     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 

established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 

the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 

Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 

Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 

also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 

and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 

nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 

Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 

Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 

Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 

   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 

   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 

Mike Griffin, Director 

Bruce Howard, Director 

Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 

3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 

Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 

If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 

Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 

the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 

President:  Roger Robinson 

President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Vice/Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 

Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

International:  Gerry Porter 

Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Youth Services:   Mike O’Sullivan  & 

Cynthia Woodruff-Neer 

Membership Chair:  Nancy McKarney 

  

 

TRF Chair:  Dennis White 

Polio Chair:  Bob Putney 

Public Relations:  Otis Archie      

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 

Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Program Chair:  Janet Meyers 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 

Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 

Club Exec. Secretary:  Bob Putney 

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 

month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 


